Executive Summary:  
Outstanding student cafeteria balances
Administration has been charged with identifying solutions for unacceptable outstanding student cafeteria balances.
Action to Date:
· Written notification of outstanding balances sent home with each report card and at the end of the school year
· Free / reduced forms are mailed home to each family in July
· Principal communication with families carrying unacceptable balances
· Written and verbal communication with families regarding free / reduced lunch program
· Payment plans offered to families to pay off unacceptable balances
· Communication with two magistrates to confirm actions district would need to take to collect unacceptable balances
· Parents are able to “flag” their child’s account to prevent the child from buying anything the parent specifies.  This form is sent home with every student in the handbook.
· Parents are able to pay and / or monitor their child’s account through MyLunchMoney.com
Problems Identified to Date:

· Free / reduced lunch applications are required to be resubmitted annually.  There is a grace period at the beginning of a school year where a student enrolled in the free / reduced program during the prior school year continues to receive a free / reduced status.  If the application for the current year is not turned in after the grace period, the student is no longer considered to be free / reduced.  The district is not reimbursed for the meals; therefore, the charges must be passed along to the family.  Many of the families that administration spoke with were carrying balances from this “gap in coverage” for past school years.  Sometimes balances like this go back several years.  
· The McKinney-Vento act governing homeless students has added a layer to free / reduced meal programming.  Students who are identified as homeless become free / reduced for the entire school year in which they are identified.  If the district does not identify the student as homeless until mid-school year, accrued balances become a responsibility of the district. 

· District policy is silent on student accounts.  Procedures state that student balances need to be paid off prior to graduation.
· Students are currently permitted to charge a meal with no cap on their account.

· Students who charge a lunch are not limited in their lunch choices – they can choose any meal offered that day.
· Carrying negative balances from year to year is a problem.  Negative balances should be addressed at the end of each school year.  
Recommendation:  

Allowing students to charge lunches with no cap has resulted in a very large problem for the district over time.  If procedures limited a family to a manageable balance, they may be more apt to seek the assistance of the free / reduced meal program to help offset or defray the entire cost of the meals.  It is also fair to say that limiting the type of lunch that a student can choose if they are carrying a negative balance will have an impact on their desire to make an effort to bring the necessary money or paperwork to school. 
On the other hand, it is a reality that capping or limiting a student from charging will have a negative impact on some students who will be missing meals due to their parent being unable to pay or due to their parent being unable to manage the paperwork necessary to enroll in the free / reduced meal program.  
For purposes of beginning conversation, administration offers the following procedures be implemented for the 11-12 school year:

· Students will be permitted to charge “x” meals.
· After a student has charged “x” meals, the student will be restricted to a “basic” meal.

· After a student has received ”y” “basic” meals, the student will no longer be served a meal or be permitted to purchase any other items.  

· Negative balances over “z” from previous years going into the 11-12 school year will be handled by food service management company through use of the legal system.  
· Negative balances will no longer be permitted to be carried into the next school year.  The food service management company will be expected to collect those charges. 

In addition, it is important to understand the following challenges:

1. Overcoming the negative stigma of the free / reduced meal program is a real issue for many of our parents who remember being singled out when they were in school.

2. Efforts to identify students who cannot purchase lunch or who can only receive a “basic” lunch will reduce line speeds.
Recommended Motion:

That the Warren County School District Board of School Directors approves Policy 5506 upon first reading.
